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Karnobat- This past Sunday morning after the message I asked the 
congregation if there was anyone that wanted to give their life to 
Christ. One young man, named Stephen, immediately raised his 
hand. I had him come up front and confess his desire to follow the 
Lord and be saved. It was very encouraging for us to see this man 
make a confession for salvation.  
 
Bulgarovo- I am seriously considering for now at least to stop 
having services here on Sunday evenings. There are only three 
people from the village coming and sometimes only one older lady. 
I think that our labours and concentration should be more upon 
the work in Karnobat. So this is a need that we have right now for 
prayer here.  
 
Chukarka- A couple weeks ago on a Wednesday afternoon I had 
the privilege to witness to a man named Radostin. He is the son of 
the lady whose house we are meeting in right now. He listened 
carefully and didn’t oppose in the slightest. I’m praying for his 
salvation. Please pray with us for him.  
 
Lastly- We as of December 2017 put in a request for another child 
to adopt. By the end of January we had an invitation to see a child. 
Yesterday on Kaitlin’s birthday 02/06 we traveled the Vidin, 
Bulgaria (right on the Romania boarder) to see this little 1 year old 
boy. We have decided to start the process to adopt him. By God’s 
grace and intervention we might be able to have a court date to 
settle the adoption sometime in March. We would appreciate your 
prayers concerning this. Also Joshua and his cousin Andrew are 
flying to Papua New Guinea to spend two months with their 
missionary grandparents, Wayne and Sue Fair. By the time most of 
you get this letter hopefully they will be there. Thank you all for 
your love and care for us and holding the ropes back home.  
 
                                                                                      Sincerely in Christ, 
                                                                                      The Kessler Family 
 
 
 
 



 

 


